Wroxeter & Uppington Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the Wroxeter Hotel
on Monday, 8th March 2010
1. APOLOGIES: Cllr C A Eade on holiday.  Apology accepted. 
2. PRESENT: Cllrs B Nelson (Chairman), F E Davies, P Davies, J Guttridge, M Jones, V McChesney,  D Millington, M Millington & S Rowlands, also Severn Valley Cllr C Wild & Mr R A Pittaway (Clerk).
3. NOT PRESENT: Cllr V Amos.
4. DECLARATIONS OF PERSONAL OR PREJUDICIAL INTERESTS: Cllrs D Millington & M Millington expressed Personal & Prejudicial Interests in Item 6a below. 
5. MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING ON 11th January 2010 that had been circulated were accepted by all who were then present and signed by the Chairman.
6. ARISING FROM THOSE MINUTES:

a) The Cricket Pavilion – 5a. The Chairman reported that there had been no further discussions or liaison with the Estate since the proposed Working Group had not materialised. Cllr Jones reported that although there had been a real attempt to rally interest in such a group it was now the feeling of the residents that the pavilion was actually too far out of the village to be viable as a replacement for the Duke’s Room.  It would always be a cricket venue first and any person or group that hired the facility would come second to that.  The last resident who hired the pavilion for an important function was disappointed at the state of the facility and lack of any form of heating.  After further discussion Cllr Jones Proposed that, at this time, it would serve no purpose to continue to pursue this matter as it was not the wish of the community to use the pavilion as a village facility.  Seconded by Cllr F E Davies and all in favour.  Cllr Nelson will inform the Estate’s agent with thanks for their efforts in striving to make this facility available to the community since closure of the Duke's Room.  It was agreed to continue to use The Wroxeter hotel as the venue for Parish Council meetings and thanks were expressed to Mr & Mrs Hall for their generous provision of facilities at such a modest cost to the community.
b) Parking problem at Ashley Jordon Cars – 5b.  Cllr Nelson reported that following an article that appeared in the Shropshire Star he had received a letter of support for Mr Jordan from a resident of Shrewsbury.  The Clerk was instructed to reply to that letter.  Also, as there had been no further response from Shropshire Council over the matter the Clerk was instructed to pursue.
7. PLANNING MATTERS:

a) Outline planning application pertaining to 2 dwellings at Wroxeter Vineyard.  Details of this application had already been communicated to Councillors and the plans forwarded to the Chairman who had corresponded with the Planning Officer on the matter and also informed local residents of the application.  Although Cllrs D & M Millington offered to leave the meeting the Chairman felt this was not necessary as further discussion was not required since the matter now rested with the Planning Officer.
b) Planning issues procedural point.  After discussion it was unanimously agreed that the procedure whereby Councillors are kept informed by email of correspondence to do with planning applications should continue.  Also, observations or comments on applications could also continue to be communicated within the email structure but if a formal objection were to follow then a special planning meeting should be called to address the decision.
c) Cllr Nelson had received the new Local Development Framework consultation documentation from Shropshire Council. After discussion it was agreed that he should pursue a meeting with representatives of Shropshire Council to discuss the main areas of concern for this parish and he would communicate any information by email to all Councillors and was particularly asked to pursue the future planning status of Wroxeter and Uppington, plus the other settlements and open countryside within the Parish, with regard to any further potential development.  At this stage it was not felt necessary to arrange a special Parish Council meeting to discuss issues.
d) Notification from SC of Full Planning Permission granted for the erection of a 3-bay detached garage at Lundbreak, Donnington, Wroxeter.
e) Notification from SC of Listed Building Consent granted for alterations at Glebe Farm Barns, Wroxeter.
f) The Clerk gave notification of an impending planning application from Channel 4 TV who will start filming a programme in May at Viraconium which intends to recreate a replica Roman building on site using authentic materials.  English Heritage supports the application and the building will be left intact afterwards to be used as an educational tool. It was agreed this application will be positively supported by the Parish Council.
8. FINANCE:

a) Bank statements showing balances of £466.40 (current) & £1,118.77 (deposit).
b) Clerk’s Jan/Feb salary £213.63, WFHA £6 & expenses £12.80 = £232.43.  Cheque approved nem con.
c) SC: Broadband charges Dec/Jan/Feb: 3-way split - £14.90. Cheque approved nem con.
d) Wroxeter Hotel: room charge - £10.00. Cheque approved nem con.
e) Grant to Under the Wrekin magazine - £50.00. Cheque approved nem con.
f) Grant to Uppington Parochial Church Council - £200.00. Cheque approved nem con.
g) The Clerk reported that Charles Armstrong had offered to act as Internal Auditor for the 2009/2010 accounts at no cost.  His appointment was Proposed by Cllr McChesney, Seconded by Cllr M Millington and all in favour. The Clerk was instructed to convey Councillors grateful thanks.

h) The Clerk had already circulated the annual Review of Financial Risk Assessment.  Its acceptance was Proposed by Cllr McChesney, Seconded by Cllr F E Davies and all in favour.  The Chairman and Clerk, as the Responsible Finance Officer, then signed the document.

i) The Clerk suggested that the Parish Council apply for an annual Environmental Maintenance Grant from SC for the upkeep of the children’s play area in Uppington.  Avenue Farm had provided an estimate of costs for 2010 to be in the region of £300.00.  Cllr McChesney Proposed the Clerk progress the application. Seconded by Cllr Guttridge and all in favour.
9. CORRESPONDENCE: 
a) SALC: new constitution & questionnaire. No action.
b) Cllr Nelson reported that a speaker from Shropshire Link will be at the next meeting of the LJC on 16th March in Cressage Village Hall and all would be welcome.  The Clerk will inform Cllr Eade.
10.  PARISH MATTERS:
a) Annual Review & Assessment of Clerk’s performance.  The Chairman and Councillors were most appreciative of what the Clerk had achieved during the past year and offered their grateful thanks for the excellent service.
b) It was confirmed that the date and venue for the Annual Parish Meeting will be in The Wroxeter Hotel on 10th May at 7.30 pm.  A representative from Channel 4 would be asked to give a short presentation on the programme being filmed at the Roman City.
c) The Clerk had discovered a little known service offering parish councils insurance through Shropshire Council that was previously administered by SABC. So he sought permission to obtain a quote for this year’s cover. Agreed. 
d) It was reported that bad parking at the converted barns in Uppington interfered with church-goers.  Cllr Guttridge will ask the PCC to speak to the tenant concerned.

e) Cllr Nelson reported he had conveyed details of the road surface breaking up in Wroxeter to SC Highways who are looking into the matter.

f) Cllr M Millington reported the poor state of the back road at Brookside made worse by heavy lorries attending the sewage plant that was not working properly and also poor drainage issues.  Cllr Nelson will be pursuing all points with Severnside Housing.
g) Cllr Jones reported that no salt bin had yet been supplied in Uppington as requested.  Also Cllr F E Davies requested 2 be sited at either end of Rushton.  The Clerk will pursue with SC Highways.
11.   NEXT MEETING & CLOSE:
a) The next ordinary meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday, 10 May 2010 in The Wroxeter Hotel following the Annual Parish Meeting.
b) The Chairman thanked Councillors and others for attending and the Meeting closed at 9.10 pm.
